

# Thetford Township Board of Trustee ~ CDBG Public Hearing

11/21/2017 4:00 PM | Meeting called to order by Supervisor Stevens

#### In Attendance

Supervisor Stevens, Clerk Pennington, Treasurer Ayotte, Trustee Congdon, Trustee Piechnik

Absent: Trustee Gunnels, Trustee Stanke

Staff Present: Senior Director Shannon Kline, Co-Director Pam McIlmurray

## Open Public Hearing

Motion by Clerk Pennington, second by Trustee Congdon to open the public hearing at 4:05 pm

Motion Carried

#### **Brief Public Comments**

- Would like to see the money go to a new senior bus, ours is a 2010, to date we have put almost \$7,000 in repairs most of it being in the air conditioner, today our lift is broke and needs to get fix, I have three people that use the lift, on an average we have 9-12 seniors that use the bus, have thought of a van with a lift but then that will limit the space, could make 2 trips but then we will have additional expense on fuel. We can also use the current bus as a trade in.
- Expand cable network, read from CDBG Entitlement privately owned utilities. CDBG funds may
  be used to acquire, construct, reconstruct, rehabilitate or install the distribution lines and
  facilities of privately owned utilities, including the placing of new or existing distribution facilities
  and lines. Also I was asked to bring up flashing blinking light in school zone on Lewis Road,
  LaCure School
- "invest in the Senior Center is investing in your future" Senior bus would be allowed and can use the current one as a trade in, cable network only in the low moderate areas, which is South side of Vienna Road between Bray Road and Center Road to North Side of Frances Road, West side of Center Road, East side of Bray Road, I heard you talking about lighting and outside light cannot use it for this building but you can over at the Senior Center.

### **Closed Public Hearing**

Motion by Trustee Congdon, second by Treasurer Ayotte to close public hearing at 4:17 pm.

**Motion Carried** 

#### **Board Member Comment**

Various comments given by board members.